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Miss Ella M. Appert 
51 Washington Street 
Montclair, N.J. 07042 

June 18, 1974 

Dear Miss Appert , 

Mrs. Walter M. Wardell, Jr/ 
78 Edgewood Road 
Allendale, N.J. 07401 

For many years I have had an active interest in the history of 
Allendale, and for the past five or six years I have done some fairly 
extensive research with the goal of publishing an indexed, well­
researched, annotated history of Allendale by 1976, to coincide with 
the American Bice~tenn ial Celebration. I am a member of the Allendale 
Bicentennial Committee . 

I know that your family has been connected with Allendale since 
the early 1900's, and I wonder if you might have any insights, memories, 
or other knowledge you wou 1 d be wi 11 i ng to share with me. Any i nforma­
t ion you might have and would be will i ng to share would be greatly 
appreciated. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this. I am enclosing a 
self-addressed, stamped envelope for your use in answering. I will 
eagerly look forward to hearing from you. 

Most Sincerely, 


